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cc The Hon. Yasmin Catley MP, Minister for Police and Counter-terrorism
cc The Hon. Ryan Park MP, Minister for Health
cc The Hon. Rose Jackson MLC, Minister for Mental Health

September 27 2023

Dear Premier,

Lawyers call for mental health professionals to be first responders, not police

The organisations and individuals that have signed this open letter are disturbed by the recent tragic
shootings and use of force by NSW police while conducting welfare checks. We call on the Government to
fund trained mental health experts as first responders to mental health crises.

One recent incident resulted in the tragic death of Krista Kach, who was tasered by a NSW police officer
after she was peppered with bean bag rounds and a stun gun, when police attended her home to conduct a
welfare check.

The NSW police have had four fatal interactions with people in as many months, with Krista's death being
the most recent. Almost half of all deaths or serious injuries in NSW police operations are linked to mental
health crises.

Responding to mental health crises is a health issue that requires a health focused approach.
Mental health professionals should be at the forefront of providing services to people in mental health
distress, including those who pose a risk of harm to themselves or others.

We must invest in multidisciplinary responses to critical incidents involving mental health crises as
alternatives to the current practice that places police in situations for which they are ill-equipped, thereby
risking their own safety as well as the safety of those in crisis. First responders should involve teams trained
in crisis intervention, counselling and de-escalation techniques who have the skills and expertise to avoid
people in crisis suffering serious injury or death.

Acting Commissioner of Police David Hudson and the_Police Association of NSW endorse an alternative
approach to police having to be the first responders.

We call on the NSW Government to act now, save lives and prevent tragedies by investing in mental health
professionals as first responders.
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https://www.smh.com.au/link/follow-20170101-p5e5bt
https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2023/sep/21/nsw-police-looking-to-replace-mental-health-response-program-lauded-by-minister-as-so-successful
https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2023/sep/12/former-nsw-coroner-rejects-police-union-claim-officers-are-unfairly-targeted-by-coronial-inquiries

We also call on the Government to consult with mental health consumer groups and bodies that have
expertise in the area of first response alternatives, and to support a Parliamentary Inquiry into the use of
force by NSW police.

Yours sincerely

Camilla Pandolfini CEO Redfern Legal Centre

Sam Lee Senior Solicitor Redfern Legal Centre

James Pender, Solicitor Aboriginal Legal Service

Professor Thalia Anthony, Faculty of Law UTS

Dr Vicki Sentas, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney

Sarah Gore, Solicitor O’Brien Criminal & Civil Solicitors

George Newhouse, CEO National Justice Project

Ariane Dozer, Solicitor National Justice Project

Emma Hearne, Associate Legal Director, National Justice Project

Sophie Wenderoth, Graduate Lawyer, National Justice Project

Bianca Orsini, Solicitor, National Justice Project

Ashleigh Buckett, Associate Legal Director, National Justice Project

Rosaleen Jeffries, Solicitor, National Justice Project

Professor Emerita Eileen Baldry AO UNSW, Sydney

Professor Jill Hunter, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW, Sydney

Dr Chantal Bostock, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW, Sydney

Associate Professor Maria Giannacopoulos, Director Centre for Criminology, Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney
Professor Prue Vines, Co-Director, Private Law Research and Policy Group, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW
Dr Kayleen Manwaring, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney

Ms Jeni Engel, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney

Scientia Professor Ross Buckley, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney

Leo Patterson Ross, CEO Tenants’ Union of NSW

Professor Joseph Pugliese, Faculty of Arts, Macquarie University

Professor Justine Nolan, Australian Human Rights Institute, UNSW Sydney

Dr Ingrid Matthews, UNSW Faculty Law and Justice

Associate Professor Catherine Kevin, History, Flinders University

Jason O’Neil, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney

Dr Tamar Hopkins, Faculty of Social and Political Inquiry, Melbourne University

Dr Amanda Porter, School of Social and Political Sciences, Melbourne University

Sarouche Razi, ANU College of Law

Kingsford Legal Centre

Elisabeth Perham, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney

Dr Louise Boon-Kuo, Sydney Law School, University of Sydney

Ilo Diaz, Advocacy Coordinator, Police Accountability Project

Dr Ebony Birchall, Macquarie Law School, Macquarie University

Associate Professor Christopher Michaelsen, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney
Jonathon Hunyor, CEQ, Public Interest Advocacy Centre

Jonathan Hall Spence, Principal Solicitor - Strategic Litigation, Public Interest Advocacy Centre
Kira Levin, Principal Solicitor - Homeless Persons’ Legal Service, Public Interest Advocacy Centre
Associate Professor Daniel Joyce, Faculty of Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney

Dr George (Kev) Dertadian, Centre for Criminology, Law and Justice, UNSW Sydney

Tim Rayner, Solicitor at O’Brien Criminal and Civil Solicitors

Dr Rachel Killean, Sydney Law School, University of Sydney

Casey-Lee Hirst, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney

Jane Sanders, Principal Solicitor, Shopfront Youth Legal Centre

Emily Muir, Senior Solicitor, Shopfront Youth Legal Centre

Dr Phillip Wadds, Centre for Criminology, Law & Justice, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney
Professor Arlie Loughnan, Sydney Law School, University of Sydney, Sydney, NSW



Sidnie Sarang, Solicitor, O’Brien Criminal and Civil Solicitors, Sydney NSW

Nesha Balasubramanian, Lawyer, Sydney NSW

Barbara Baird, Associate Professor, Women’s & Gender Studies, Flinders University
Fatima Rauf, Solicitor, O’Brien Criminal and Civil solicitors, Sydney, NSW

Bethany Burns, Solicitor, O’Brien Criminal and Civil Solicitors, Sydney NSW

Jake Edwards, Solicitor, O’Brien Criminal and Civil Solicitors, Sydney, NSW

Dr Phillipa Evans, School of Social Sciences, UNSW Sydney

Mark Holden, Solicitor

Helen Gibbon, Faculty of Law & Justice, UNSW Sydney

Usman Naveed, Solicitor in NSW

Josh Pallas, President, NSW Council for Civil Liberties

Katie Green, Managing Principal Solicitor, Inner City Legal Centre

Dr Christopher Rudge, Sydney Health Law, Sydney Law School, University of Sydney
Rebecca Campbell, Solicitor, Redfern Legal Centre

Gail Brennan, First Nations Solicitor, Redfern Legal Centre

Giuliana Burgos-Portugal, Lawyer Sydney NSW

Farah Al Majed, Lawyer, Legal Aid NSW

Jasmine Opdam, Acting Team Leader, Redfern Legal Centre

Jarrod Ralley, Kamilaroi/Bundjalung Lawyer, Sydney, NSW

Human Rights Law Centre, Sydney, NSW

Gayatri Nair, Policy and Capacity Building Office, Financial Abuse Service NSW, Redfern Legal Centre
Jordan Daly, Senior Lawyer, knowmore Legal Service

Lauren Stubbs, Lawyer Sydney NSW

Kate Sinclair, Chairperson, Ngalaya Indigenous Corporation

Ben Mostyn, Sydney Law School, University of Sydney

Dr Mindy Sotiri, Executive Director, Justice Reform Initiative

Robert Tickner, Chair, Justice Reform Initiative

Tim Leach, CEO, Community Legal Centres Australia

Joshua Raj, Redfern Legal Centre

Seri Feldman-Gubbay, Employment Rights Legal Service Solicitor, Redfern Legal Centre



